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Reaching a new generation! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Here are 5 of the 10 young people baptized this February... 
Gustavo came to our youth outreaches 6 years ago.  He was 10 years old.  Now at 16 he has made a firm decision to 
follow Jesus and is bringing many friends to church. 
Ana Maria started going to our daughter Christina’s cell group 10 years ago as a little girl.  This year at 17 she gave her 
life to Christ and rarely misses a church meeting. 
13 years ago we had the privilege to baptize and then marry Nathan’s parents.  Today Nathan is an example to his 
whole family in his sincere love for Jesus and desire to grow as a Christian and serve the Lord. 
Pablo is 16 – he lives near church and was invited by the other teenage boys coming to church.  After attending the 
youth camp in February Pablo decided to follow the Lord in being baptized. 
Hélio is a young man that we have been praying for, for over 10 years.  This year Hélio has heard the Father call him 
into a relationship with Jesus and has given his life completely to the Lord.   
 

Youth Camp 
85 young people gathered at our river church in Bujaru 
to attend the youth camp this February.  The theme was 
“Face to Face with God”.   The young people were 
encouraged to develop an intimacy with God through the 
Word, worship and prayer.  It was 3 days of experiencing 
God’s presence in a deeper way as well as a time for the 
city youth to get to know their brothers and sisters from 
the river church in Bujaru and the community of 
Conceição.  
 



 

Camp Worship 

Camp Meals 

Campers by Guamá River 

 

Havilah and Friends 

                      Patricia and Children 

Jeremy working in Bujaru 

 

 

 

 

With the number of youth attending our camps and churches growing 
rapidly, one of our greatest needs right now is for funds to build a dormitory 
for camps and a Bible School at our Bujaru church property.  We have 
already been blessed with an initial donation to start a dormitory building.  
Please pray about contributing towards this project and helping to train 
these youth to be future missionaries and pastors for river churches! 

 

Smith Family in Brazil! 

We have been so privileged to have the Smith family from Texas here 
these last 2 months.  Their children – ages 15, 9, 8, 6 and 5 – are some 
of the sweetest and most helpful 
kids we know! Jeremy and Patricia 
have served sacrificially in fixing 
countless things that were not 
working in the churches and the 
guest house.  Their children, besides 
going to Brazilian school to learn 
Portuguese, have spent hours 
helping at the mission house with  
yard work and babysitting Marçal           
and Rebekah`s two little boys.   
 

Thank you so much for your gifts for the ministry boat, medical boat, church workers, 
church buildings and for our family support.  Thank you for your prayers that open the doors of heaven over the 
ministry here! 

   “And my God shall supply all your needs according to His riches in glory in Christ Jesus”.  Phil 4:19 
 
Love, 
 

Scott and Michelle Toth and family   

Address for contributions:  
 Hope Ministries    
 P.O. Box 77  

La Porte, TX,  77572-0072   
   

Website – www.hopeministriesbrazil.org     hopeministries@uol.com.br  

 

 “May your unfailing love rest upon us as we put our hope in you”  Ps. 33:22 
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